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Our vision is to end torture and complicity in torture,
upholding our testimony to peace and equality and
working towards healing through reconciliation.

UPDATE by Chas Raws

\_ Torture victims honoured

Torture remains in the headlines and direct
complicity by the UK is still a pressing issue
but it is good to be able to start with
something positive. For the first time, the
United Nations Day for Victims of Torture
(June 26™) has been marked nationally with
a special Evensong in Westminster Abbey
on Sunday 23" June. We hope that some
Friends in the south-east were able to attend
after the special update earlier in the month.

A bad time for human rights in Britain

As one of the principal drafters of the UN
Charter and the Convention Against Torture,
the UK has always been among their
foremost defenders but since 9/11 we have

\—peen too close to the United States in its

policy of treating the struggle against
terrorists as a War on Terror. As this has led
the US into ever more extreme and illegal
actions at Guantanamo Bay and so-called
“extraordinary rendition” to secret detention
centres where some of its more unsavoury
allies are known to practise torture, we have
been linked with them and increasingly
accused of complicity in torture.

United Nations Report
Only this month our Government finally

released its response to the quinquennial
report by the UN Rapporteur on Torture and
delegates from the Committee Against
Torture under which he operates. This year
the Report was highly critical and we
definitely lost our 5-star rating. Among four
key areas, the government has been given
12 months in which to establish an enquiry
into UK involvement in torture overseas; to
ensure that Sri Lankan asylum seekers are
not returned while they are at risk of torture;
to secure the release from Guantanamo of
Shaker Aamer a Biritish citizen who has
been held without charge or trial since he
was abducted in Pakistan 14 years ago; and
finally, to set up enquiries into human rights
violations committed during the Troubles in
Northern Ireland.

Human Rights as political football

Before these disgraces the main criticism of
Western treatment of the issue of torture
was that it was too much focussed on
adding to human rights legislation rather

than implementing it effectively. Now we

have the leading nation of the western world
unilaterally redefining cruel, inhuman and
degrading treatment as “in-depth
interrogation”. It is difficult to see how we
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can escape from this situation. It is
sobering to see how President Obama has
been driven to approve policies and
practices at least as bad as those of his
predecessor and in our own country this
has led to the depressing sight of one wing
of the governing coalition facing internal
calls to abolish the Human Rights Act and
withdraw from the European Convention
on Human Rights itself. Maybe only a
negotiating position but still an expression
of what should be unthinkable.

Syria: a test case

Then there is the chaos in Syria. We have
become too used to regions where old
enmities have surfaced both within country

borders and across them after many years.

In most of them the lack of a supranational
police force has been critical. The original
intention to include such a body in the UN
Charter was dropped because of the
expense and the suspicions of the big
powers and more recent attempts to
encourage countries to hold in readiness a
dedicated UN contingent has not worked
satisfactorily. Without a standing force to
police UN decisions, there is no way of
implementing them in a reasonable time
and a country like Syria with its many
internal factions, ethnic and religious,
becomes a huge threat to neighbours
especially when some of the factions
become proxies for other countries. All of
this is intensified by the endemic use of
torture and “cruel, inhuman and degrading

treatment or punishment” in the armed
forces, police, prison and penal systems of
most countries involved in such conflicts.

Oxford Research Group

ORG's latest report, Syria: The
Transnational Dimension and the Chance
of Compromise, summarises the situation
as one of double-proxy: Islamist groups
controlling the north-east with its oilfields
and hydroelectric plants, facing rebel
groups. The ‘double-proxy’ comes in with
Iranian support for the regime and US
support for the rebels, overlaid by more
general western support for the rebels and
Russian support for the regime. The report
goes on to say that four elements are now
becoming more significant to add to this
analysis: the increasing comparative
strength of the regime; the renewed
attempt by the US to revive the external
peace process (which has persuaded the
UN negotiator Lakhdar Brahimi to withdraw
his resignation for now); the threat by the
EU to supply weapons to the rebels; and
the unpredictability of Israel. The odds
against a successful outcome remain
almost overwhelming.

P.S. Is it too much to hope that the new
President of Iran Hassan Rouhani, elected
with an overall majority on the first ballot by
an evidently engaged electorate, may
portend a genuine change of attitude, even
under the restrictive hand of the Supreme
Leader and his fellow ayatollahs?

Reaching Out — Q-CAT Garden

show at Tatton Park.

Jane Laxton

Woodbrooke gardens were open to the ptjblic on Sunday 16th June and there were many
visitors. Lots of them stopped to look at the Q-CAT garden where Chas Raws and | were on
hand to answer questions and explain how it fitted with the larger garden which had been on

Everyone | spoke to liked the garden, called by some the "Peace Garden", especially the
chainlink fence decorated with doves, and the idea of the white flowers (actually only a single
white poppy was flowering!). The imagery of the twisted hazel and the horizontal concrete
posts to walk on were often commented upon. Many photographs were taken and the most
frequently asked questions was "Why is it only temporary?".

Continued...







